INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 813PRIVATE 
LAKE CITY, MINNESOTA

REGULAR MEETING

MONDAY, AUGUST 18, 2014 

6:30 P.M.

LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL AND JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL MEDIA CENTER

MEMBERS PRESENT: Heath Oeltjen, Michael Ohlhaber, Dawn Balow,



  Kevin Pavelka, Brian Goihl, Jack Rol, Patrick Dwelle.

MEMBERS ABSENT:  None
OTHERS PRESENT:  Erick Enger, Greg Berge, Jim Borgschatz, Margie Harkins, Jim Klennert, Valerie Loppnow, Patricia Arndt, Cindy McGrath,  Andrew Eggenberger, Ken Jacob, and Tommy Keller.

CALL TO ORDER:  The regular meeting was called to order by Chairperson Heath Oeltjen at 6:30 p.m.  Pledge of Allegiance was said.  
ADOPT THE AGENDA:  Member Rol, second by Member Ohlhaber, to adopt the agenda with the following changes.  Item I was changed to read Jenny Nelson as District Technology  Support Technician and Item N, was amended to read “Approve LEEP & ECFE 3 year old Teacher – Amanda Roper upon conditional release from Goodhue County Education District”.  The changes were passed unanimously.  
ADOPT THE CONSENT AGENDA:  A motion was made by Member Rol, second by Member Ohlhaber, to adopt the consent agenda as follows:


A. Approval of Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting on July 21, 2014

B. Approval of Pymt of Bills as Presented by the Supt. (District Office) for Audit.


C. Approval of Treasurer’s Report


D. Approval of Student Activities Financial Statement  

Motion carried unanimously.

ITEMS REMOVED FROM THE CONSENT AGENDA:  
PUBLIC COMMENT:  None  

COMMUNICATIONS:  A thank you card from Rebecca Siems was read.

BOARD DEVELOPMENT:   
The School Board Retreat will be Monday, August 25, 2014 at City Hall beginning at 5 p.m.  
The “Beginning of the year” District gathering will be August 26, 214 in the high school auditorium at 8 a.m.
The first day of classes for students will be Tuesday, September 2, 2014.  
The Regular September School Board meeting will take place on Monday, Sept 15, 2014, at Bluff View (6:30 p.m., Media Center) and an invitation will be sent to new employees inviting them to meet the Board.  
The Lake City Education Foundation Waffle Breakfast is Sunday, Sept 21, 2014.
PRINCIPALS’ REPORTS:  Bluff View Principal Jim Borgschatz commented on the new staff.  He indicated that it is a good mix of male and female.  

Bluff View enrollment is at 663 and holding steady with several new families coming to register each week. Kindergarten will be 83. This is slightly less than what was anticipated. The new families are twice as many as the drop families, so that keeps our overall enrollment at the same number as last year at this time.
Principal Borgschatz shared that class lists were sent electronically along with important date and school information, saving the district paper, labor and postage (over $450).    There were less than 100 student contacts that did not have a working email.  Those people will receive a mailed copy.  The electronic change allowed for last minute changes right up to the release time.  Member Ohlhaber commented on how nice it was for all students to receive the information at the very same time.  

Wabasha County Salvation Army donated 4 boxes of backpacks and school supplies to Bluff View.  Staff will be finding families who need these school supplies throughout the year.

Test scores will be covered more completely at the board retreat. The big picture view is that BV has about 60% of the students meeting and exceeding the target of the MCA reading tests. The new MCA test scores look to be lower across the state. Math is higher at 70%. The admin team is eager to see how we compare to area schools and what happens to the state averages this year. The state average in all grade levels on both the reading and math test for the MCA’s is expected to be lower this year. Grades 3 and 5 had scored very well in Math being above the target goal. Grade 4 and 6 were at or slightly below in the state average. Because our class sizes are around 100 kids, the difference in hitting the projected targets could be less than 5 students to swing the percent of students being proficient on the math and reading tests.  Missing the target by one question makes a student not proficient.
Lincoln Principal Berge shared that 23 new people attended new teacher orientation.  There seems to be a lot of energy with so many new people starting with the District.  
He addressed student enrollment, indicating that it seems to be steady.  
Tech Academy had 75+ participates, who attended 275+ sessions.  There were no tech issues this year and the day was very productive.  

Berge announced that our teacher Andrea Hanson was awarded 1 of 32 nationwide awards for “Math Moves U – Math Hero Award”.  She was nominated for the award by one of her former students.  The award comes with $2,500 scholarship to a graduating senior at Lincoln High School and a matching $2,500 scholarship to the school for classroom needs in her honor.   
Ipad initiative will be using new cases this year, which should help with breakage.  The ipad management will be more open, which should allow the technology department to “push” out updates and changes without having to touch each ipad when a change needs to be done.  Remote access was also discussed for the 11-12 grades.  

Principal Berge also shared that there will no longer be Grad Standard testing.  We will still have the Explore and Plan testing, but the ACT will now be the major test in schools.  The ACT will be given to every student at the 11th grade free of charge.  Students may opt to retake the test their senior year at their cost.  Berge also shared that he was intrigued by a John Baylor test prep course that could be integrated into class curriculum and students could also study at home if they so desired.   
August 20th is new student orientation including 7th grade students. 
PLC meetings will be held August 25, and August 26-28 are teacher workshop days.  

COMMUNITY EDUCATION: Director Margie Harkins discussed the need to purchase a new drivers education car.  The current 2007 Ford Focus is high in miles and starting to cost community education a great deal in repairs.  Director Harkins also shared a few alternatives and the costs.  Given the numbers, Community Education has decided to purchase a new 2015 Ford Fusion from the local dealership for $14995 (state bid) giving the District a warranty and local service.  
LEEP 3 year olds and ECFE will share a room this year.   

Tiger Time will wrap up the summer program August 22.  Registration for before and after school care during the school year is on-going.  

Adult Enrichment classes and trips will be published in the Shopper, Sept. 9th. Classes and trips are listed on the website now.  

OLD BUSINESS

BOARD RETREAT:  The Board retreat will be held August 25th, 2014  - 5 p.m. at City Hall.  Topics will include the referendum, student data, facilities priorities, and the Board goals.  Superintendent Enger will discuss in more detail the referendum timeline after meeting with Patty Heminover on the services that Springsted could supply and what the District can perform on our own.  
TENNIS COURT DONATIONS:  A motion was made by Member Pavelka and Seconded by Member Rol, approving unanimously the donations from Community Members for tennis court acrylic resurfacing and court painting.  The Board expressed their sincere appreciation for these donations.  The painting should take place the week of September 15th.  
NEW BUSINESS

LINCOLN STUDENT HANDBOOK:  There were three changes to the Lincoln Handbook.  Page 7 now contains the bulling policy and link to the state website.  Page 12 contains new diploma language based on state requirements.  Item C contains some language changes on PSEO.  Member Dwelle motioned and Member Goihl seconded to approve the handbook with the changes.  Motion carried unanimously.
BLUFF VIEW STUDENT HANDBOOK:  The Bluff View Handbooks were updated for school notice stations, conference dates, meal prices, milk payments, and staffing.  Member Dwelle motioned and Member Pavelka seconded to approve the handbook with the changes.  Motion carried unanimously.

RECOGNITION OF SERVICE AWARD RECIPIENTS:   A motion with appreciation was made by Member Rol and seconded by Member Goihl to approve “Years of Service” awards to employees of the District for 5, 10, 15, 20, 25 & 35 years of service.  Motion carried unanimously.  
HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL’S YEAR END REPORT:   93% of graduating seniors were planning on attending a 2 or 4 year college or technical college.  New classes, AP Statistics, and Lifetime Fitness were offered this year.  Digital Citizenship, Metals, Graphic Communications were added back to classroom opportunities also.  Discipline referrals were down, but Health Service visits were up.  Lincoln had their highest extra-curricular participation ever.  Lincoln also recorded its highest ACT average score ever (24.1).  A motion was made by Member Rol and seconded by Member Ohlhaber to approve the yearend report.  Motion carried unanimously.  

BLUFF VIEW PRINCIPAL’S YEAR END REPORT:   Bluff View noted a decline in enrollment during the year.  The student/teacher ratios remain favorable with 6th grade having the highest ratio of 25.8.  There have been a lot of staffing changes, but no additional FTE’s.  Social Studies curriculum was updated and will start implementation in the fall.   NWEA scores are still on an upward trend.  More information on test scores and growth goals will be shared at the Board retreat.  A motion was made by Member Rol and seconded by Member Ohlhaber to approve the yearend report.  Motion carried unanimously.  

ANNUAL TIF DISCLOSURE REPORT:  The annual disclosure report was reviewed from the cities of Zumbro Falls and Lake City.
DONATION APPROVAL:  The Board approved the donation from Donna Kieffer for JV Field scoreboards.  Member Goihl made the motion with appreciation, seconded by Member Pavelka.  All members were in favor of accepting the donation.  
PERSONNEL:  

EXTENDED WEEK CONTRACTS 2014-2015:    A motion was made by Member Balow and seconded by Member Rol to approve extended contracts for Stacey Bergquist, Nikkole Beucler, Johanna Majerus, Lynette Matzke, and Douglas Vaith for the 2014-2015 school year.  Motion passed unanimously.
FALL COACHING ASSIGNMENTS:  Additional fall 2014 coaching assignments needed approval by the board.  They are Boys JV Soccer – Jake Nelson, Girls Soccer JV - Alydia Lee & Volunteer Daniel Schneider, Boys Junior High Soccer – Paul Oliver, and Football Volunteer Dan Steffenhagen.  Member Rol made the motion and Member Ohlhaber seconded the motion to approve the additional fall assignments.  Motion passed unanimously.
LANE CHANGES:  Member Rol made the motion to approve lane changes for Candace Dudley, Kelly O’Laughlin, and Cari Kohrs.  The motion was seconded by Member Pavelka.    Motion passed unanimously.
RESIGNATION: Motion by Member Balow, second by Member Goihl, to accept the resignation of KayLee Eichelberger as Bluff View Para Professional with appreciation for service.  Motion passed unanimously.

RESIGNATION: Motion by Member Ohlhaber, second by Member Balow, to accept the resignation of Bluff View LEEP Para Professional Linda Yotter with appreciation for service.  Motion passed unanimously.

RESIGNATION: Motion by Member Ohlhaber, second by Member Balow, to accept the resignation of Trudi Paulson as School Social Worker with appreciation for service.  Motion passed unanimously
RESIGNATION: Motion by Member Ohlhaber, second by Member Dwelle, to accept the resignation of Trudi Paulson as Assistant Speech Coach with appreciation for service.  Motion passed unanimously.
RESIGNATION: Motion by Member Ohlhaber, second by Member Balow, to accept the resignation of Jennifer Taylor as ECFE Parent Educator, with appreciation for service.  Motion passed unanimously.

TECHNOLOGY SUPPORT TECHNICIAN:  Motion by Member Dwelle, second by Member Goihl, to approve Jennifer Nelson as District Technology Support Technician.  Motion passed unanimously.

TECHNOLOGY INTEGRATIONIST:  Motion by Member Balow, second by Member Rol, to approve Kirk Thornton as Technology Integrationist.  Motion passed unanimously.

HIGH SCHOOL PARA PROFESSIONAL:  Motion by Member Goihl, second by Member Ohlhaber, to approve Emily Moechnig as Para Professional at Lincoln High School.  Motion passed unanimously.
FOURTH GRADE TEACHER:  Motion by Member Ohlhaber, second by Member Rol, to approve David Stevenson as a Fourth Grade Teacher.  Motion passed unanimously.

BLUFF VIEW TITLE I PARA PROFESSIONAL:  Motion by Member Balow, second by Member Ohlhaber, to approve Laura Fitterer as Title I Para Professional at Bluff View.  Motion passed unanimously.
LEEP & ECFE 3 YEAR OLD TEACHER:  Motion by Member Dwelle, second by Member Rol, to approve Amanda Roper (conditional on her release from GCED) as LEEP and ECFE 3 year old Teacher.  Motion passed unanimously.

LEEP 4 YEAR OLD TEACHER ASSISTANT:  Motion by Member Balow, second by Member Ohlhaber, to approve Jean Johnson as LEEP 4 year old Teacher Assistant.  Motion passed unanimously.

ECFE/LEEP 3 YEAR OLD TEACHER ASSISTANT:  Motion by Member Ohlhaber,  second by Member Dwelle, to approve Sheri Sommer as ECFE/LEEP 3 year old Teacher Assistant.  Motion passed unanimously.
RESOLUTION ELECTION OF SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS:  A motion was made by Member Goihl and Seconded by Member Rol to approve a resolution relating to the election of three school board members to a period of 4 years each and recognize candidates Mike Ohlhaber, Ken Jacob, Becca Weist, Dawn Balow, Tommy Keller and calling the school district general election on Tuesday, the 4th day of November, 2014.  Motion passed unanimously.
SUPERINTENDENT REPORT:  Superintendent Enger offered his thanks to everyone for the warm welcome.  

Supt Enger is looking for any additions to topics for the Board retreat.   He is preparing information to offer the Board at the retreat on the upcoming referendum.  Enger indicated that his number one priority is disseminating information on the referendum as he starts here in District 813.
Enger also wanted to mention his appreciation to Jim Klennert and his staff for the great job in cleaning and maintaining the buildings at both Lincoln and Bluff View.  

BOARD REPORTS/COMMENTS:  Member Balow reported on the HVED Board meeting.   HVED Purchased a building downtown Dover for a future site of the ALC.  However, the Mayor is fighting HVED on using the building.  HVED is looking for a buyer.  
Chairperson Oletjen reported that there has been a turnover in membership on the Lake City Education Foundation board.  They are looking at a long term picture where they contribute to the endowment and use the interest to fund requests instead of fundraising so much.  
Congratulations were given to Brain Goihl on his bid for Commissioner and a Century Farm status
ADJOURNMENT:

A motion was made by Member Dwelle, seconded by Member Rol to adjourn the meeting at 7:53 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.

